Walden Woods 

    Board of Directors Meeting              
                                                             September 30, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins,       
                 and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property Management

Absent:   Bob Ellis, Jay Malave, Charles Wimberley
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the August 26, 2009 meeting were approved as circulated.

Financial Report
No report.
Property Manager Report
Masonry-ND Masonry was able to meet the low bid for the mailbox replacement in Knollwood  South, therefore will complete both the mailbox work and the Meeting House chimney. The vendor will coordinate the chimney repairs with the Meeting House chairperson.
Entrance sign-the artwork is being done and the vendor will send a computer file to Building and Grounds.

Pool Access System-a proposal has been made to discontinue the use of pool attendants and replace them with a keycard system. There continues to be conflicting interpretation of the State Health Department’s regulation regarding use of attendants. The Property Manager will request an interpretation from the State. He will also pursue some keycard systems.  Because we have concerns about the Town’s interpretation of the State regulations, Charlie Wall is willing to meet with us.

Pool Closing-the cover has been repaired and the closing has been completed. 

Cabana siding-will be started about October 5. Hazen Fence will dismantle the attached fencing and replace it after the siding has been completed.

Budget draft-the Property Manager presented a preliminary draft of the 2010 budget. The Board will need to meet to discuss in detail. All questions and comments referring to the budget should be addressed to the Property Manager.

Committee Reports

Environmental
The cutting work along the walking trail was completed by volunteers.
There are sink holes in the parking lot near the pond by the pool that need to be addressed.

There continue to be some living carp in the pond, but need to pursue other options to clean up the pond.  Warren Johnson will meet with experts to see what direction we need to go.

The committee will need a budget this next year (around $5000).
Buildings and Grounds

The committee will need input to prioritize for the 2010 budget.
Four burner tubes need to be replaced on the Meeting House furnace.  The Board approved an expenditure of $385 to complete the work.

Storm drains are scheduled to be cleaned in 2010. They need to be counted and allocated to the appropriate Councils.

Meeting House

The lighting update has been completed in the basement.
There have been an increased number of rentals this fall.
Welcome

There have been five visits since the last meeting.  There are 10-11 pending.
Standards

An AAI has been submitted by a homeowner who would like to repair a stone wall on Conservancy property in the vicinity of the homeowner’s unit.
Social
Food Drive-Oct. 10
Brunch at Zocco’s-Nov. 8.  Will need 40 people to commit.  The charge will be $12 inclusive.

Photo competition-there is only one submission so far.  The board will judge, if needed.
Communications

No report.

When Bob Ellis is unavailable to send a communication to the community, Ruth Johnson is able to do so.
Homeowners’ Forum

Ruth Johnson of Ivy Lane reported that locks at the tennis courts are either broken or left unlocked.  New locks will be installed.
She also is concerned about the cracks in the tennis court near the pool.  The Property Manager is working with vendors and estimates will be presented at budget time.

If we were to dispense with pool attendants and go to a locking system:

Joe Sikora of Pierce Blvd. suggested we use a door knob lock and each homeowner would have a key.
Susan Atwater of Primrose Lane suggested having a lock on one gate only.

Old Business

Rules Revisions

See attached.  Board members are asked to review the document and be ready to discuss at the October Board meeting. If the Board approves the revisions, they will then be sent to the homeowners for comment. It was suggested that new amendments be reviewed each year.
Allocation of Development Rights Payments

See attached. All Councils need to review and present any other options.
The question arose as to whether we need legal counsel.  This is a policy decision and legal counsel is not needed.

A motion was made to accept the proposal, seconded and tabled.

New Business
Council Area Boundary Committee-the next meeting will be on Wed. the 7th at 7pm at the Meeting House. Warren Johnson provided maps for the homeowners to view.
Playscape-a homeowner has requested that the Board review the possibility of having a playscape in the community.  In the past, there has been little interest by the homeowners. Barbara D’Amaddio will advise the homeowner to survey the community again with specific information and questions.
Delinquency Issue-a motion was made, seconded and approved to refer the collection of all delinquent amounts owed relative to 70 Lochview Drive to Conservancy legal counsel for collection and to withdraw all previous offers made to the homeowner at 70 Lochview Drive.
Announcement-Elections will take place in December. There will be nine positions available.  Three members will not be seeking re-election: one each in Pond Bridge, Town Homes and Duplex Councils.  The Town Homes Council has a new second representative, Marian Farley of Last Leaf Circle.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Conservancy will be held on Wednesday, October 28 at 7pm; executive session at 6:30pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

